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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.15pm on Thursday 15th June 2023
1. Welcome and apologies: Jane Cornish, Carol Borhani
Apologies: Carol Borhani, Jane Cornish, Matt Hartley, John Hills, Juan Trellez, Will Rowlands.

In attendance: Sally Babi, Lawrie Bell, Robert Blanks, David Cartwright, Cathy Dowse, Gail Hodges (Chairman), Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins, (Secretary),  Graham Soars.

Guest: Max Draper

Agenda item 11.3 brought forward
Max Draper outlined her concerns about the speed and noise of traffic in Grove Park Road, where she has lived since 2019. There have been two car crashes outside her house, one where a car crashed into a parked car and another where the back of a car was damaged in the middle of the night. People are taking advantage of a long straight road to drive fast. She and some neighbours have concerns about the risk to life.  Surrounding roads have speed ramps. There are no traffic lights or zebra crossings in the road.

Cllr Cartwright pointed out that speeding is a police matter. He reported that Bromley Council is aware of the road, but traffic calming measures need to be kept at a reasonable level because of funding issues. Speed bumps are only installed in exceptional circumstances. There needs to be evidence of death or serious accidents resulting in hospitalisation. Speed cameras are very expensive. It is a very difficult issue for the Council. Cllr Cartwright confirmed that he would pursue the matter as far as he could. He will look into the installation of temporary cameras. He also intends to raise the issue of a lack of traffic police officers with the new Borough Commander. He suggested that Max Draper involve her neighbours in collecting data about traffic incidents and provide that data to him.
2. Draft minutes of the meeting of 16th March 2023
Approved as an accurate record.

3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
None.

4. Draft minutes of the AGM held on 3rd May, (not for approval but to note contents)
5. Matters to address arising from the AGM.

5.1 Draft proposal for changes to constitution and MRA membership

There was much discussion about how best to circulate any draft proposal to members or all Mottingham residents. Options included putting something in the next newsletter or having a simple response form whereby people would ‘opt in’, a nil response indicating support for the proposal. There was a range of views on how best to identify members and confusion about eligibility to vote. The current situation is that there is one vote per household. We currently have approximately 800 members, but we do not necessarily know who they are. There was a general feeling that more SumUp machines would be useful. 

Members concluded that we still need to have a reliable means of identifying MRA members. To this end, Richard Mainwaring-Burton and Laurie Bell will contact SumUp to see if there is a way in which the machine can identify the name of the person paying. Robert Blanks will continue to work on a proposal.

5.2 More notice boards around the village

Gail Hodges has contacted Caroline Annis who works for GLL about a notice board outside the library. The cost of having a notice board put up for us is prohibitive, but we can install our own notice board. We may need to seek permission from Clarion or Bromley Council. Gail is waiting to hear back from Caroline. Cllr Cartwright will try to seek out some funding.

6. Chairman’s Report
· The theft of the defibrillator outside the library has been reported to the Police and the London Ambulance Service and a claim has been submitted to our insurance brokers. There is no CCTV from the library’s or Lidl’s cameras. The cost of a replacement defibrillator remains the same. It was agreed that the MRA will fund lockable cabinets to be installed outside the library and at the Catholic Church.
· The issue of which food bank Lidl will be donating to has still to be resolved.
· Gail has followed up on concerns raised by Jane Cornish about the state of the stonework and surrounding area around the library,
· Warrs is up for sale for £2.1 million.
7. Representative Reports
7.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported the following:

· The Elms are appealing on the grounds of lack of determination.

· Rather slow progress is being made regarding the problems being experienced by Devonshire Road residents. Our local MP will now be approached. (Scarlet Gibson had emailed the Committee)
· There has been a road safety site meeting in Court Farm Road. Recommendations include signage and raised roundabouts.

· The Scouts Group is folding. There are no leaders and there have been no scouts since COVID. The Scout hut is in poor condition. A meeting will be held with the Scouts, Clarion Futures and property developers to see if the site can be used for a local boxing club.

· With regard to the planters, we are a waiting for the parking development to take place first. This should be starting in September.
7.2 Police, Bromley
Nothing to report
7.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllr Cathy Dowse reported the following:
· There is limited progress on the planters.

· The Bridge House development was rejected on the grounds of insufficient social/affordable housing. A new planning application is likely to be submitted. The developers have outlined proposals to local residents. It is understood that this will propose a larger development of 34 flats.

· There is no news about The Royal public house or the micro brewery

7.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report
7.5 Planning, Bromley
Graham Soars had circulated his report. There was nothing significant to note.

7.6 Planning, Greenwich
Robert Blanks had circulated his report. There was nothing significant to note.
7.7 Bromley Residents Federation
Nothing significant to report. The Federation has now formed a Whatsapp group.

8. Treasurer’s Report
Laurie Bell reported these brief points:

· The AGM raffle raised £96
· £14 in subscriptions has been received.
· £143 has been paid for the new website hosting.
9. Membership Secretary’s Report
Issues regarding membership had already been raised under agenda item 5.1. Another newsletter will be prepared soon.
10. Festive Lights/Coronation Events Report
The Flower Festival was very successful and the Committee extended its thanks to Astrid Chklar, the Mainwaring-Burtons and other members of the Flower Arrangement Group.

The coronation event on the Monday went well and particular thanks go to Jane Cornish, Juan Trellez and Sally Babi, who organised some children’s events. £200 was raised in donations for two charities.
11. Local issues and members’ concerns
11.1 Possible extension to hard pathways on Mottingham Playing Field, (email from Christopher Field)

Graham Soars reported that as yet, there has been no progress in submitting a bid for funding. 100 signatures are needed to provide support.
Local fly-tipping remains a significant concern for Sally Babi.

12. Any Other Business
None
13. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/suggested business plan
Lesley Robins suggested that it might be helpful to a have a business plan. Some amendments were made at the meeting. She will re-circulate the plan to members for further amendments and additions.

**The date of the AGM has been moved forward to avoid clashes with local elections.

	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	15.06.23
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM

	21.09.23
	Committee meeting
	

	August/September 2023
	Autumn Newsletter and subscription collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	23.11.23
	Committee meeting
	Preparation for Festive Lights and children’s activities

	25.01.24
	Committee meeting
	

	28.03.24
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	March 2024
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	16.05.24
	AGM**
	

	27.06.24
	Committee meeting
	Agree programme for coming year


The meeting closed at 9.20pm.

Date of next meeting: 21.09.23
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